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Dueling Pianos Valentine’s Day Event 
deemed successful! 
Day Nursery’s repeat of a dueling pianos, but this time for 
Valentine’s Day 2020 was a success! Molly Moser, event co-chair 
along with Panissa Williams said it best when she described the 
event as having over 300 people gathered to sing, dance and 
most of all support all the incredible things that Day Nursery of 
Abilene does for our community!  

Other committee members, Vicki Arthur, Tip Matthews, Gae Lynn 
McInroe, Jonathan Moore and Melody Roper added to the event’s 
success. It was all hands-on deck by the rest of the Board who 
were there to, set up, serve, sell roses, manage check in as well 
as mingle with the great supporters, guests and sponsors of Day 
Nursery of Abilene’s mission and program. 

The Ko Sari men from McMurry University were onsite to assist where needed. Special thanks to event vendors, The 
Killer Dueling Pianos who again provided much laughter and fun during the event, The Shed Market for a scrumptious 
meal, local bakers for the desserts, 83 Entertainment/Omar Ortiz, for sound/lighting, beverages by The Warehouse 
and special thanks to Stan West, photographer and Oddly Natural for a video presentation. The video highlighted a 
very special family, Arlo and his mother Acacia whose story moved the audience to exceed Day Nursery’s goal to raise 
an additional $10,000 in donations that night! Each attendee received a Valentine handmade by a child attending one 
of the Day Nursery of Abilene centers as a takeaway. 

See our list of incredible sponsors whose financial investment helped to underwrite the costs associated with the 
event. They are truly the heart of our organization and we are grateful for each one! 

If you missed the event and would like to contribute to Day Nursery you may text DNA to 41444 or use the enclosed 
envelope to mail in your check. Each donation makes a difference…one child at a time and we are grateful! 



A Message from
Cynthia Pearson
PRESIDENT / CEO

The 2020 Year 
has certainly 
been off 

to an eventful 
start at the 
Day Nursery 
of Abilene!  
The opening 
of our new 
Orange Street 
Center took place 
in January, a very successful Valentine’s 
Day, Dueling Pianos event in February and 
then immediately following spring break 
adventures, all things COVID-19 in March!  

Day Nursery has taken every precaution 
and is committed to remain open as long 
as we are allowed as an essential business 
providing care for working parents. 
Coronavirus doesn’t stop us; it pushes us 
into action! We have continued to work 
hard to answer the call for assuring a safe, 
healthy environment to meet the child care 
necessities of the Abilene community. Day 
Nursery has stepped up its practices and 
heeded to every regulation as outlined 
by our program regulators, City leaders, 
State and Nation. In addition, Day Nursery 
extended the school break for elementary 
age children during spring break in mid-
March not just once, but twice and now 
indefinitely. Our staff is doing an amazing 
job rolling up their sleeves to respond 
accordingly and get the job done! 

I’m reminded of the 
traditional greeting of the 
Masai warriors acknowledging 
the high value placed on the 
well-being of their children. It 
was a tradition of their tribe to 
state, “all the children are well” to indicate 
that life is good if the children are well. 
At Day Nursery we will adopt that phrase 
because in these times of unpredictability of 
all that is going on around us, life is good in 
2020 and “all the children are well!”

Abilene Gives
Day Nursery of Abilene will participate in the 2020 
Abilene Gives campaign beginning at midnight on 
Tuesday, May 5th. This 4th annual community-wide, 
24-hour giving day is a GREAT way to support causes you love like the 
Day Nursery of Abilene! 

In light of this year’s pandemic, your giving is extremely helpful and makes 
a difference, now more than ever! Day Nursery asks donors to consider 
funding a day of child care, a $30 donation, or if interested, a week of 
child care is $150. Timely for the 2020 campaign is the newly enacted 
CARES Act which creates a $300 “nonitemizer” tax deduction for the 2020 
tax year!  

Those donors who prefer to give by check may 
do so by using the envelope provided in this 
newsletter and mailing the check to Day Nursery. 
Make checks payable to “Abilene Gives” and 
note Day Nursery’s name in the memo. We will 
deliver these contributions on the giving day to 
the Community Foundation of Abilene. 

Your online gifts given on May 5th for Abilene Gives will benefit Day 
Nursery. www.abilenegives.org 

Day Nursery prior years’ campaigns were successful because of YOU and 
your generosity. THANK YOU for making a difference…one child at a time! 
#AbileneGives #NowMoreThanEver

A “New Day” in the Neighborhood 
On January 20, 2020 the Day Nursery of Abilene, Orange Street Center 
(between N. Beech and Orange Streets on N. 17th) became the official 
home for 150 children. The new center is housed in the old College 
Heights Elementary school building. Donors were treated to a sneak 
preview before the center opened to see the results of their gifts and 
grants. 

This center is the result of a collaborative 
partnership between Day Nursery of Abilene, 
the child care provider/operator; Hendrick 
Medical Center, the landlord and partner; and 
Hardin-Simmons University, idea partner and 
program innovator. 

An official grand opening and ribbon cutting 
to include the Abilene Chamber Red Coat 
Ambassadors has had to be postponed for the 
time being to assure the compliance with all 
COVID-19 requirements. Once a new date is set, 
it will be communicated. 

We express our heartfelt gratitude to the community and funders who 
made this multi-year dream a reality. Together with our project partners, 
we are pioneers!
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RECOGNITION

MAKING A DIFFERENCE...
ONE CHILD AT A TIME!

Generosity of our donors, December 2019 – March 2020

 Sherri Abee	
Abilene Woman’s Club
Jason Acevedo, MD
AEP Texas Foundation	
Suzanne Alexander	
Donna and Austin Alexander
Katie and Jason Alford
	 in memory of Kenneth King
Megan and Jake Allred	
Kelsey and Austin Anderson
Anonymous	
Cathy Ashby
	 in memory of Kenneth King
Susan and David Bacon	
Jill Bailey	
Denice and Mark Bailey	
Dean Baird
	 in memory Ed Baird
Mr. Lee Hampton 

The Barber Foundation
Sue and Jim Barr	
Yvonne and Ron Batts
	 in memory of Kenneth King
Batts Communications	
Carolyn and John Beckham
	 in honor of Cynthia Pearson
Beltway Park Church	
Staci Benavides	
Shiloh and Scott Bibb	
Marie and Guy  Bolton	
Tucker Bridwell	
Lou and Robert Briley	
Tammi and Rodney Briscoe
Candace and Jacky Brown	
Linda and Ed Buckner	
Terri and Michael Burke
	 in honor of Ella Alvarez 
Ryan Byler	
Cheryl Carpenter	
Kim Carter
	 in honor of Donna Sanders
Patricia Carroll	
Brenda Casselberry	
Canon and Daniel Cavazos	
Carol and John Chapell	
Meredith and Chase 

Churchill	
Bernice Clay	
Paula Clowdus	
Mari and Chris Cockerell	
Ronica Coldiron and Michael 

Hubbard	
Steve Collins	
Connecting Caring Communities
Cindy and Glenn Cook	
Delores Cox	
Courtney Cramer	
Cheryl and Rob Cunningham
Rob Cunningham Residential 

Appraisals and Consulting

Mindy and Casey Curnutt	
DATROO Technologies, LLC
Mary and Alan Davis	
Day Nursery - Admin Staff and 

Center Directors
	 in memory of Kenneth King
Myra Dean	
Sonia DeLeon	
Delta Group 360
	 in memory of Parker Bettis
Denny, Mike and Julie	
Shirley Dickinson	
Leah and Tim Doty	
Pat and Bobby Drake
	 in honor of Drake, Marshall, 

Lucas and Ella
Jeff Dressen	
Will Duncan	
Mr. and Mrs. Durham	
Joy and Steve Ellinger	
My Emergency Room 24/7 + 

Urgent Care	
Dana and Ferral Endsley
	 in honor of Cynthia Pearson
Carolyn Jo Etter	
Evans, Sam and Shellie	
Ann and Ron Fogle	
Kerry Fortune	
Fullerton Associates/Gayla 

Fullerton	
Bea Ganson
	 in honor of Cynthia Pearson
Libby and Ryan Gibson	
Tera and Chris Gibson	
Chase Giddings	
Zach Glowczwski	
Cathy Goggans	
Dr. and Mrs. Gary Goodnight
Elizabeth and Juston Gray	
Ann and Jack Griggs	
Ann and Jack Griggs
	 in memory of David Earle Dent
Beverly and Russell Guthrie
Wanda and Toney Gutierrez
Connie and Mel Hailey	
Dr. and Mrs. David Halbert	
Harper, Sandra and Robert	
LaDell Harrison	
Kaye Price and Joe Hawkins
	 in memory of Kenneth King
Vicki and Doug Hayhurst	
Anna and Tyler Henderson	
Nancy and Bruce 

Hildebrand	
David Hernandez/ 

Hispanic Life Magazine	
Shelley and James Hughes	
Mary Innes	
Erica and Daniell Jara	
Tanya and Kyle Jones	

Traci and Ryan Kana	
Tave Kelly	
Kay Kendrick	
Renee and Terry Knowles	
Ko Sari Men’s Social Club	
LMB Real Estate Group
Debbie and Stan Lambert
	 in memory of Carl Brecheen
Gina and Mark Lewis	
Gina and Randy Lipps	
Gina and Randy Lipps
	 in memory of Cleve Whitener
Lone Star Electric
Roger Love CPA	
Cheryl and Guy Lucas	
Christy and John Macon	
Brad Magers	
Timothy Manley	
Pamela and Tom Mann	
Karen and Rodney Martin	
Angela Martin	
Pat and Jim Martin	
Mr. and Mrs. Cleber Massey
Tip and Leck Matthews
	 in memory of Kenneth King
Tip and Leck Matthews
	 in memory of Mrs. Aldredge
Mayfield Paper Company	
Sharon and Michael McDonald
Dr. Gae Lynn McInroe	
Dorothy McNeil	
Vicki and Richard Meeks	
Vicki Meeks
	 in honor of Donna Sanders
Doris and Bobby Melson	
Wendi and Mike Michaleson
Amy and John Milam	
Elizabeth and Aaron Miller	
Elaine and David Miller	
Dr. and Mrs. Michael 

Montgomery
Cathy and Chris Moore	
Jonathan Moore	
Leigh Ann and Darrell Moore
Laura and Jay Moore
	 in memory of Kenneth King
Ken Murphy	
Braden Nelson	
Angela Nicolini	
Ginger and Shon Overton	
Katie and Kevin Parnell	
Mindy and Jason Patterson
Cynthia Pearson
	 in memory of Becky Dixon
	 in memory of Mary Tolentino
	 in memory of Bynum Miers
	 in memory of Odis Dalton
Betsy and Dub Pierce
	 in honor of Melody Roper
Dottie and Kerry Preston	

Carmen and Shane Price	
Ariel Rabb	
Helen and Mike Rangel	
Kristi and Ruppert Rangel
	 in honor of Jennifer Williams
	 in honor of Dawn Moore
	 in honor of Francesca 

Seehausen
	 in honor of Sean Ackerman 
	 in honor of Kathy Carpenter
	 in honor of Whitney Prather
Reynolds Manufacturing Co.
Sharon and Tom Riley	
Denise and Jerry Rister	
Paige and Matt Robinson
	 in honor of Molly Moser
Melody Roper	
Rotary Club Of Abilene	
Donna Sanders
	 in memory of Bill Rainey
Grant & Erin  Seabourne	
Becky and Terry Sergeant	
Suzie and Gary Shahan	
Karen and Joe Sharp
	 in memory of Flossie Osborn
Billye Proctor-Shaw	
Anna and Pat Sigala	
Garrett Smith	
Cindy Snyder	
Kim and Jim Snyder
	 in memory of Kenneth King
Beverly and Danny Stevens
Tammy Stevenson
	 in memory of Joan Coffee
Frana and Danny Sturgill	
Paul Thomas	
Jason Bell and Huong Tran	
Jenni Trietsch	
Truist By Frontstream	
Audra Ude	
United Way of Abilene 
Susan Wade	
Martha and James Webb	
Kathy and James Webster	
West Central Texas Workforce 

Solutions 	
West Texas CPR & Safety Training 

Associates	
Mary Ann and Larry Whitten
Megan and Cameron Wiley
Panissa and Dason Williams
Panissa and Dason Williams	

in memory of Kenneth King
Wolfe Development Inc.
World’s Okayest Mom, Inc.
Kam Zinsser	

GIFTS FROM FUNDS HELD AT THE COMMUNITY FOUNDATION OF ABILENE
Bob & Peggy Beckham Quasi Endowed Donor Advised Fund

John & Carolyn Beckham Endowed Donor Advised Fund
Community Foundation of Abilene - Spread Holiday Cheer 2019

Community Foundation of Abilene - 2019 Fall Grant Cycle
Mrs. J. Neil (Weeze) Daniel - Donor Advised Fund at the 

Community Foundation of Abilene
Lee and Callie Hampton Donor Advised Fund at the Community 

Foundation of Abilene 

Kaye Price and Joe Hawkins Donor Advised Fund at the 
Commmunity Foundation of Abilene 

Morgan and Jesse Jones- Designated Fund at the Community 
Foundation of Abilene

Robert, Elsie & Roberta Watters Fund at the Community 
Foundation of Abilene

Professional Development Day 

Conscious Discipline Training 

2019 Employees of the Year
Tina Turner

Rufina Rodriguez
Emily Smith

Edward 
Velasquez 

Facilities Coordinator 

Youlanda 
Hunter 

Director, Orange 
Street Center 

dueling pianos sponsorsdueling pianos sponsors
Grand Piano
Steve Arthur Family Foundation
Dian Graves Owen Foundation

Steinway
Battles Home Improvement/Re-Bath 
 of Abilene
Clavel Corporation/Blue Stop Max
Tankersley Family
First Financial Bank/First Financial Trust & 
Asset Management Company

Keyboard
AEP - Texas
Batjer & Associates
Ben E. Keith
Century Healthcare/Marsh & McLennan
Condley and Company, LLP
Fergus & Tomanka, PLLC
First Abilene Federal Credit Union
Friends of Day Nursery – Gibson, 
  Glover, Michaleson, Sturgill & Webb 

Mick Hammond
Hendrick Health System
Cynthia Pearson
Perry Hunter Hall, Inc.
Melody Roper
Shelton Family Foundation
Tejon Exploration Company
Kim and Tony Melnyk
Wagstaff, LLP

Special Thanks
The Arrangement
Board, Staff and McM Kosari and 
Other Volunteers
Day Nursery Friends, Families & Staff

The Killer Dueling Pianos
Stan West - Photographer
The Shed
Ticket Purchasers

Hearts & Roses
(special funding)
Junior League of Abilene - PAVE Grant
Parkhill, Smith & Cooper, Inc.
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Cedar Street 
Center

650 Cedar Street
Abilene, TX 79601
(325) 670-0002

Vine Street 
Center

1442 Vine Street
Abilene, TX 79601
(325) 672-7351

Sherry Lane 
Center

3434 Sherry Lane
Abilene, TX 79601
(325) 673-1781

Orange Street 
Center

1450 N. 17th
Abilene, TX 79601
(325) 232-7387

OUR CHILD CARE CENTERS:

Administration Office
702 Cedar Street

Abilene, TX 79601
(325) 673-1110 phone

(325) 677-0235 fax

Prefer Emails?  
Help DNA save money on 
printing and postage!
If you prefer to get an email version 
of the Nursery Rhyme, please email 
daynursery@daynurseryabilene.org.

daynurseryabilene.org

 

2020 New Board Members  
Day Nursery of Abilene welcomes new members 
to its 2020 Board of Trustees. These new members 
include: Dr. Kristina Campos-Davis, Hardin-Simmons 
University; Grant Seabourne, First Financial Trust 
and Asset Mgmt Co. and Dr. Kam Zinsser, Educator/
Community Volunteer. 

Board leadership for 2020  includes Vicki Hayhurst, 
Chair; Molly Moser, Vice Chair; Paula 
Clowdus, Secretary; Tave Kelly, Treasurer; and 
members-at-large: Staci Benavides, Cheryl 
Cunningham, and Jonathan Moore. Other 
returning members include Will Duncan, 
Cathy Gray, Jason Hernandez, Dr. Gae Lynn 
McInroe, Tip Matthews, Melody Roper, 
Garrett Smith, and Cameron Wiley. 

With sadness we bid farewell to Vicki Arthur, 
Panissa and Dason Williams who rotated 
off the board following their completion of 
two, 3-year terms. We are grateful for their 
commitment and leadership of Day Nursery! 

Dr. Kristina 
Campos-Davis

Dr. Kam Zinsser Grant Seabourne

Administration
Office

702 Cedar Street
Abilene, TX 79601
(325) 673-1110


